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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2019
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 14th May, 2019

at Northgate Arts Centre, Sidegate Lane, Ipswich. IP4 3DF, at 7.00pm

1. Welcome and Apologies for absence

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the AGM.
Present:


	Fenella Andrews
	Sue Goode
	Anita Robertson

	Adrian Basham
	Elizabeth Grant
	Joanne Rogers

	Maria Boyle
	Kit Handscombe
	Steve Roper

	Clive Bradley
	Phil Hall
	Nicola Rout

	Trish Campling
	Patricia Heathcote
	Linda Scott

	Jacqui Cant
	Janice Hubbard
	Jane Samuel

	June Catling
	Steve Hubbard
	Sue Sinclair

	Anna Cordon
	Jo Johnstone
	Mary Beth Skellorn

	Kate Dixon
	Rachel Lavender
	James Skellorn

	Anne Donald
	Tim Lewingdon
	Margaret Smith

	Michael Donald

	Sarah Lincoln-Smith
	Sandra Stevens

	Jim Edrich
	Sally Marchant

	Carol Taylor

	Peter Edwards
	Sarah Murphy
	Gillian Taylor

	Diana Evans
	Jackie Osborne
	Lyn Tomlinson

	Roy Everett
	Kay Palmer
	Rachel Travers

	Maureen Fell
	June Parsons
	Sue Wallace-Shaddad

	Susan Fletcher
	Gemma Payne
	Alison Walker

	Cathy French
	Christine Pearce
	Robin Walker

	Kat Froede
	Graham Popple
	Duncan Williams

	Nicola Furmston

	Phil Powditch
	Jenny Wilson

	Tim Gaved
	Keith Redfern
	Steve Woodfroffe

	Anne Goldthorpe
	Richard Relf
	


Apologies:
	Claire Bartley
	Catherine Legg
	Jane Rankine

	Penny Duncan
	Lionel Mackay
	Michael Robertson

	Jean Ellesmere
	Ann Moore
	Simon Snowden

	Margery Garraghan
	Rebecca Newman
	Owen Thurtle

	Andrew Hewing
	Moira Pinkney
	Tina Webber


2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 15 May 2018
Matters arising: Janice Hubbard inquired about the EGM for last year’s Treasurer’s report, owing to Linda Scott’s absence.  EGM minutes were sent out at the time & will be re-sent with the current minutes.

   
Proposed: Phil Powditch


Seconded: Richard Relf
Passed: nem con
3. Treasurer’s Report
The report has been emailed to the membership together with the year’s Statement of Affairs & Concert cost.  Linda Scott confirmed that all 3 concerts over the period made a loss.  The most damaging loss was ‘Ipswich Remembers’ (8.5k), but was a successful concert.  ICS have reserves courtesy of June Catling’s past & present fund-raising events on the choir’s behalf, however, financially, we must better manage future concerts & collaborations.  
‘Ipswich Remembers’ comments:

Anna Cordon: 8.5k, an investment rather than a loss – unlike many, a concert she will never forget & worth every penny, she thanked LS for her necessary comments & view

Jacqui Cant: dancers’ costs?  Read out by LS from the concert costs doc (in members emailed pack)

Chris Pearce: project began with careful planning; faced unforeseeable costs eg hiring/insuring complex high-tech recording equipment; the Arts Council grant application is complicated & specific, in an unusual format.  ICS now forewarned & forearmed for future grant applications & collaborations to avoid a similar situation in the future
Tim Gaved: did ICS foot the whole loss – what about DanceEast?  SS: DE not a finacial partner; independent professionals who work at DE were hired by ICS – DE gave much ‘in kind’ support to the event.  CP: sorry if there was a confusion.  ICS, a registered charity, is responsible for choir development & must use funds responsibly. Some risks are worth taking.  Income (particularly from ticket sales) is always uncertain
Other comments:

Cathy French: a vote of thanks to LS, fulsomely supported by the meeting, for all her work, managing the accounts for so many events
Steve Hubbard: disappointed that members make small use of the website to make purchases from Amazon & Music Shop (3 years ago: £300; this year £80).  Please use the link on the ICS website so the choir receives this income, at no cost to the purchaser

Mary Beth Skellorn: has found it difficult to find these links on the website.  Regular reminders about the links have been sent out via notices.  
The accounts were accepted.
 


Against: nil 


Abstentions: nil
4. 2018/2019 Subscription Fees.

Proposal: that subscription fees remain unchanged owing to choir numbers: 

Full membership £120pa (£11pm) 
Concessionary membership £108pa (£10pm)
Student membership (£10 per term).
In Favour: all

None against

No abstentions

5. Music Director’s Report

The report has been emailed to the membership.  Robin Walker gave grateful thanks to ICS’s active, highly skilled committee enabling him to work so constructively for the choir.  The MD’s job is to dream, the Treasurer’s job is to bring him back down to earth.  RW highlighted the following points:

There remains plenty of room for more members to join this open, friendly choir – share enjoyment & encourage others to join
Continue to tell your committee & MD what you think is good & works well & what can be improved. 

It is important to cover concert costs.  RW urged everyone to take responsibility for ticket sales.  Although not always possible, singing to a ‘full house’ is the most satisfying way of sharing the music members work so hard to perfect.  If everyone sold 2 tickets it would result in a significant audience for larger & smaller concerts.

CP: remembers earlier days in ICS when all singers were provided with 2 concert tickets to sell or buy themselves!   She would like feedback about the idea of issuing everyone with 2 tickets to be returned, if not sold? 
6. Chairman’s Report 

The report has been emailed to the membership.  Chris Pearce began by saying she knows no other choir open to the range of works & activities undertaken by ICS.  This openness helps the choir stand out & leads to invitations such as those from Ipswich Borough Council (Remembrance Day & Christchurch Mansions).  Tom Randle desired specifically to work with ICS because he was ‘blown away’ by the concept & performances at ‘Ipswich Remembers’. Every ICS member is a valuable part of the whole, willing to try new things; for example, even when the modern works are neither immediately assimilable, nor perhaps to ‘to our taste’ but once tackled, we learn & grow so much from these less comfortable experiences.  She thanked the choir for its commitment & concluded with the following votes of thanks to:

Robin Walker: under whose baton ICS has an increased membership & despite his long, often arduous rehearsal journey, always arrives with a smile on his lips.
June Catling: who works non-stop to fund raise for ICS & is why the choir is in financial good health.

Fenella Andrews: who produces ICS’s publicity & lovely art work, despite the difficulties involved in the, generally, tight deadlines

Roy Everett: for his unfailing loyalty & support in his rehearsal accompanist role 

7. Election of Committee members
The following officers stood for election:

	
	
	Nominated
	Seconded

	Chairman
	Christine Pearce
	Timothy Lewingdon
	Richard Relf

	Vice Chair
	Michael Robertson
	Lucy Miller
	Anne Donald

	Treasurer
	Linda Scott
	Peter Edwards
	Mike Donald

	Secretary
	Vacant
	
	

	Soprano VRep
	Maureen Fell
	Margaret Smith
	Diana Evans

	Alto VRep
	Joanne Rogers
	Jean Ellesmere
	Anne Donald

	Tenor VRep
	Phil Powditch
	Stephen Woodroffe
	Richard Relf

	Bass Rep

	Steve Hubbard
	Adrian Basham
	Mike Donald

	Publicity
	Fenella Andrews
	Anita Robertson

	Nicola Furmston

	Librarian
	Graham Popple
	Nicola Furmston
	Jane Rankine

	Recruitment
	Vacant
	
	



Each post individually passed: Nem Con







Continuing co-opted members: Sue Wallace Shaddad (Correspondence Sec); June Catling (Social Secretary).

The Chairman asked for anyone interested in the Secretary or Recruitment posts to come forward after the meeting & discuss the job descriptions with outgoing post holders.  She gave notice that she would be standing down as Chairman in May 2020.  She thanked Sue Sinclair for her hard work as Secretary over the last 8 years.

8. AOB

· Nicola Furmston: a vote of thanks to Maureen Fell for all her work which will enable the Italy trip to take place (May/June 2019).  This was extended to Chris Pearce & Linda Scott – the triumvirate organising this complex event
Meeting closed at 19:46
Signed…………………………………………………………………………….

Dated……………………………………………………………………………...

Charity No: 278866


